
Weekly Letter Roundup
Week Commencing: Monday 19th February 2024.

Headteacher Weekly Summary

Thank you to all of our parents and carers for all of your support with uniform. We 
are pleased to report that the vast, vast majority of students are in school 
demonstrating they are ready to learn in full school uniform. It is important to 
note that ties, school jumpers and plain black shoes or trainers are expected parts 
of our uniform. 

Recognition of those students meeting and exceeding our expectations has 
continued to be a focus in school and it has been pleasing to see that nearly 
9000 positive points have been awarded this week. Students are recognised for 
getting it right (in the correct uniform, on time, engaging appropriately), as a 
star of the lesson and in excellence awards. These are further added to when 
students are identified as exceeding expectations. In our school, points mean 
prizes and we are looking forward to sharing with all students what they can 
‘earn’ by achieving positive points. 

We have been really pleased to continue to welcome colleagues from KGA to our 
school week, working closely with them to secure improved outcomes for all 
students is the ongoing focus of this work. It is always pleasing to hear that our 
evidence is demonstrating our continued improvement journey, especially in the 
quality of education being provided at Brune Park. 

Headteacher
Kerry Payne
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Brune Park is taking part in Big Wheel and Walk!

We know that most of our students walk and cycle to school. We therefore want to start rewarding 
and celebrating how our students are helping the local environment. 

To start we will be taking part in Sustrans Big Wheel and Walk. All we need is students from the 
11th March - 22nd March to walk and cycle to school as much as they possibly can! It could be 
that they are still dropped off at school but 10 mins away so they have to walk a little bit! 

Then all students need to do is tell their tutor how they got to school who will record it on a google 
form. This data will then be put on the Sustrans website so we can see at Brune Park how we are 
doing compared to other schools across the country! 

There is also a competition for students to do either on their own or in small groups. This is on 
Google classroom for students to enter. All they need to do is come up with a plan to reduce air 
pollution. 

We talk part in lots of Sustrans events as cycling and walking to school to help our environment is 
an important part of students personal development and their future!

#


On Thursday 22nd February 6 students took part in a cycle maintenance session with our link 
from Sustrans John Clode. During the session students learnt the names of different screws and 
bolts and where they were, what the correct way was to pump up their tires, how to fix a puncture 
and how to look after their breaks. 

The students were fantastic and worked alongside John and showed great teamwork to each 
other. 

John has very kindly offered to run some more sessions in the following weeks. If your child uses 
their bike to get to school and is in need of some fixing please complete the form below. We may 
not be able to offer it to everyone depending on numbers but will try our best. 

https://forms.gle/kUHdQivqnkpVziqV8 
 

Bike Doctors Maintenance Sessions

https://forms.gle/kUHdQivqnkpVziqV8


Celebration Friday:

Happy Celebration Friday!
Students from Year 7 and 8 were nominated this week to meet with Miss Payne for all 
being exceptionally hard working individuals. Well done everyone.

Year 7 & 8 career assembly

On Friday 23rd Feb students in year 7 and 8 
took part in their first Alumni assembly. We 
welcomed the fantastic Elaine Rudge who has 
such as interesting career paths from working 
in science labs on enzymes, to plastic to 
paracetamol! 

Elaine is a an ex Brune Park student and only 
went to university once they were in full time 
work so that they could work and study at the 
same time. 

This is an option that is open to all current 
students and if students would like more 
information the unifrog website is the best 
place for information. 



Internal Truancy

We are aware that a small number of students are refusing to attend lessons and choose to 
wander the school site. Internal truancy is a form of persistent defiance where pupils are 
habitually absent from their lessons without good reason. This is often combined with refusal to 
follow instructions from staff.  

It’s important not to underestimate the impact of internal truancy, both on students’ immediate 
education and their long-term development. Obviously, missing lessons causes disengagement 
with learning and limits academic achievement. But beyond this, there are clear associations 
between truancy and a student’s future success. It is also important to note the wider impacts on 
the safe running of the school, as staff and resources have to be redeployed to support students 
back into their lessons.

In order to support students, from 26th February, any student out of a lesson without a legitimate 
reason will be sanctioned. These students will be placed in an after-school restorative session 
that day, from 3.10pm - 4.10pm, to support them in how to be successful and make up for lost 
learning. Further truanting, and defiance throughout the same day will result in the student being 
placed in the Iroom and an after-school restorative session that day, from 3.10pm - 4.10pm.

We know that these changes will not affect the vast majority of our students, but we wanted you to 
be aware of these changes and thank you for your continued support

Students feeling unwell at school

We appreciate that there will be times when pupils feel unwell and they may want to go home. We 
have really clear procedures for how we support our pupils who may be feeling unwell. We ask 
that pupils seek support from staff in the welfare room. Ideally pupils should utilise time between 
lessons and break times to access the welfare room where possible. 

If a pupil is unable to complete their lesson they need to seek permission from their teacher to 
leave the classroom and come to the welfare room. They should obtain an out of lesson pass or 
note from the teacher and will not be seen in the welfare room without a pass. 

If a pupil feels that they need to go home they should come to welfare and explain their 
symptoms to the member of staff there. Pupils are not permitted to use their phones during the 
school day and therefore should not be texting/phoning parents to go home. Staff in the welfare 
room will assess the pupils symptoms and provide support where possible to stay in school. On 
occasions where this is not possible a phone call home will be made to seek permission for the 
child to come home or ask that they be collected. This phone call must be made to a 
parent/guardian or other emergency contact listed on Arbor from a school phone. 



Social Media

Before half term we communicated with you a developing situation regarding a Snapchat group 
containing sexually inappropriate content shared amongst our students and wider community.
We have been working in partnership with the Police and supporting them with their investigation. This is 
obviously a reactive response to terrible situation. We want to continue to be proactive in our educative 
approach to online safety, and continue to work in partnership with you.

We are committed to providing a safe and supportive environment where all pupils can thrive, both online 
and offline. We believe that by empowering pupils with greater awareness, we can ensure they navigate 
the digital world with confidence and maintain positive mental health.

Please use the links below to support your conversations and understand how to apply parental controls 
on your child's devices

Please do not hesitate to reach out to your child's Tutor, Year Office or a member of the school’s 
Safeguarding Team if you have any questions or concerns.

Thank you for your support.
The Safeguarding Team

Resources:
https://brunepark.gfmat.org/school-life/safeguarding/
General Advice: 
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/social-media-guides
Snapchat:
https://parents.snapchat.com/en-GB/parental-controls
TikTok:
 https://newsroom.tiktok.com/en-us/new-features-for-teens-and-families-on-tiktok-us
Whatsapp: 
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-wh
atsapp-safe-for-my-child/

https://brunepark.gfmat.org/school-life/safeguarding/
https://saferinternet.org.uk/guide-and-resource/social-media-guides
https://parents.snapchat.com/en-GB/parental-controls
https://newsroom.tiktok.com/en-us/new-features-for-teens-and-families-on-tiktok-us
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/
https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/2023-01-12-is-whatsapp-safe-for-my-child/




Year 10:

Work experience 

Year 10 have officially had their work experience launched this week. Work experience is from 
June 10th - June 14th 2024. 

This year we are doing our work experience through Unifrog. All students should now have a 
login to Unifrog in their school email accounts. 

Over half term we need students to start sending emails or talking to possible places they might 
want to do work experience. We know for many students they will not know what they want to do 
and they can use Unifrog to help them get some ideas. 

On the Year 10 Cole Google classroom students have access to a video that shows they how to 
use Unifrog and the slides from the assembly that contain a writing frame on how to email 
employers (The link to the assembly can also be found here: Year 10 Work Experience ). 

If a student cannot find a placement in school we will have a plan where students will not be sat 
in a classroom but will be listening to past students and what career path they have taken and 
completing some volunteer work around the local area and school.

Useful links
https://www.unifrog.org/ 
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/

If you have any questions please contact the career team at careers@brunepark.gfmat.org

Year 11:

Post 16 Choices

We have over 200 of our year 11 students who have already secured a place with one of our local 
colleges. For those who have not yet put in an application it is not too late to apply. All colleges still 
have their applications open and there are lots of new apprenticeship opportunities in the area 
available. 

Useful links:

https://www.fareham.ac.uk/
https://www.stvincent.ac.uk/ 
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship - Where to apply for apprenticeships 
BAE have also recently announced some new apprenticeships these can be found here: 
https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships 

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1Q2eLdGz1jStJfExcyWqmcsNT89vJ4t32HJZpKNBnXAI/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.unifrog.org/
https://www.careerpilot.org.uk/
mailto:careers@brunepark.gfmat.org
https://www.fareham.ac.uk/
https://www.stvincent.ac.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-apprenticeship
https://www.baesystems.com/en/careers/careers-in-the-uk/apprenticeships


On Thursday 8th February, 13 GCSE Drama students went to Chichester Festival Theatre to 
watch 2:22 A Ghost Story as part of their preparation for their written GCSE examination. 
The performance was amazing, with lots of jumpscares and a crazy plot twist. The students 
were fantastically well behaved and received great comments from members of the public 
and theatre staff.

GCSE Drama:



Year 11:

You will be aware that Pre-Public exams (PPEs) begin on the 1st March 2024 for Year 11 pupils 
and shortly will receive a copy of your youngsters' individual PPE timetable showing when they 
are expected to be in pre-exam guidance sessions and examinations. We have spoken many 
times with pupils about how important these exams are, so we hope they have been working 
hard at home in preparation. Pupil’s should be continuing to attend period 6 sessions after 
school regularly and revising at home. A range of revision material and exam preparation 
tasks can be found on the Google Classroom each week and a link to the revision resources 
order form can be found here. All of the revision resources listed in the order form can also be 
ordered via Scopay. Pupils also have access to the Tassomai app which is an excellent resource.

In readiness for the exams, pupils will need to come prepared with the following:

● A copy of their PPE timetable
● 2x black pens, 2x pencils, a rubber, ruler and a highlighter in a clear pencil case
● A clear water bottle with the labelling removed
● A calculator and Maths kit for Maths, Science, Geography and any other exam paper 

where this equipment is required
● Pupils will need to know and remember their candidate number in order to find their seat 

in the exam hall
● Pupils are required to be in full school uniform

Please encourage pupils to bring enough lunch and snacks to keep their energy levels up 
throughout the day, this is so important for concentration levels and their ability to ‘keep going’ 
in the afternoon exams. Please encourage your youngsters to have a good sleep pattern during 
the PPEs, when this is even more important than usual - we know that tiredness can greatly 
impact examination performance. 

Pupils will need to arrive at school earlier than normal, every morning throughout the PPE 
(mock) window, starting on the 1st March. Pupils need to be at the Dance Studio for 8.35 am to 
attend the Pre-Exam Guidance session and then line up on the tennis courts at 8.50 am at the 
latest. Morning exam papers will start promptly at 9am. For afternoon papers, pupils need to 
be in the PEG session for 13.05 pm and then line up on the Tennis Courts by 1.20 pm. Afternoon 
exam papers will start promptly at 1.30 pm. An overview of the PPE program can be found here.

Please remind pupils that their mobile phones must be switched off and in their bags before 
they line up for an examination. Mobile phones are not permitted in the exam venues. Pupils 
will be allowed to leave the school site straight after the completion of afternoon papers. Finish 
times vary each day, so please consult your child’s exam timetable. 

We wish Year 11 all the very best of luck for the PPEs, and thank you once again for all your 
support.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1pZHRm8hCiSrg_aUJUW3MSIWDwcYk1_eM/edit
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1g3pwnwqlK-R9AdgA3uwWgtpHCKNICftaQWTaYzyTWQM/edit#gid=0




Good Grub Club:

Please see our poster for our Easter Good Grub Club. If your interested please follow this link to show 
your interest.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScvgr2cgoUXcVhdIClD1GImYhgRPuhdydd2rY4Te2pH2532tA/viewform


Talking Teens parent programme:

If you are interested in attending The Talking Teens Programme please click on this  link to show your 
interest.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf_BJ9jcirONviL-LFiqmBvTnDPmmIC-qhnmv2LKe8qQoYZYg/viewform


Year 7:

If you are interested in attending the Family Links Nurturing Programme to support your child 
please click on this link to show your interest.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc1AZzxbCe1vtA6DWDLqS6kWFhigKEEEb5djq-J2Ph6icT97g/viewform

